Bereavement Report

Cabinet Meeting September 23th 2012

Since the last Cabinet Meeting June 10, 2012 the following Lions have passed away.

We Morn their passing and extend deepest sympathies to their families and Lions.

Lion Arthur (Reg) Hewton


Trenton Lions Club

Lion John Selleck




Millbrook & District Lions Club

Lion Roy McFarlene



Keene Lions Club

Lioness Margaret Gregory 


Trenton Lioness

May they rest in peace.

Eric Holmden PDG

A-3 Bereavement Chair

District Governors Report to Cabinet

September 23, 2012

Storrington Lions Club

It has been a busy time since we returned from Busan, South Korea.  Completing the District Directory and getting it out to the Clubs in good time was the first priority.   Alas, there is no such thing as an error-free directory as changes have been coming in from time-to-time.  Now we know why the information provided on the PU101 forms is so important since the information in the directory was taken from those forms.  

International President Wayne Madden’s theme this year is “In a World of Service”.   Along with Lions helping feed hungry people, saving the sight of millions around the world, providing eye glasses so people may see more clearly, or in some cases, for the first time, and so many more things too numerous to mention he has added the Reading Action Program (RAP).  Lions are organizing book drives, donating computers and internet service to local schools and providing books for very young children to parents.  Perhaps you could do the same in your local areas, if needed.  

Since President Madden is a racing fan having grown up near the Indianapolis Speedway, he compares Lions Clubs to racing teams.  Each car has a crew chief (President of a Club) who directs the pit crew (members of a Club) as to what needs to be done to make the car work better during the race.  His formula for success if Dedication + Preparation + Teamwork = Excellence.   Using this comparison in your Club, set your goals – make about 3 pit stops during the year to see if you are meeting your objectives – and if not, then do some fine tuning so you reach your goal by the end of the year.

My theme for this year is “Harmony in Service”.  I want Clubs to work in harmony, both within their own Clubs and with other Clubs in the District.  Be happy being Lions and working together as a team—remember there is no “I” in Team.  Team work and harmony will help to  make the year a successful one for each Club.  

You have already heard from Eyre re the District Project this year—Low Vision Services Challenge.  I certainly found out a lot of things I did not know.  Let us make this a very successful event during this Lions year. 

The Past District Governors get together in July at Gord & Susan Taylor’s was a lot and fun and, as usual, we enjoyed a lot of good refreshment and food.  Thanks Gord and Susan.  

International Day for the Youth Exchange students at McIntyre Park was held the following weekend.   It was a beautiful, but hot, day and, unfortunately, was not well attended.  Lion Albert and his helpers have worked very hard on this project the past two years but with very little recognition or appreciation from the Clubs in the District.  The Youth Exchange will be discussed further under New Business.

From all I have heard the camping weekend went well.  We ventured up on Saturday for the supper and, once we found the park, which is beautiful by the way, had a great time.  Did a lot of visiting and enjoyed some more wonderful food and a good afternoon of Lionism.

Most of the Cabinet members were able to make the get together at our place on Aug. 18.  We went over some things for the coming year and got to one another a little better which should help to make our year on Cabinet a good one.  Again, good food, conversation and refreshment were enjoyed by all.  

Mixed in with all of this good food and refreshment was planning for the year and taking part in a conference call with the Governors and then attending the first Council meeting of the year on September 7 and 8 in Markham.    In his report to Council, the MDA Diabetes Chair PDG Al Beamer, completed his report by saying “special congratulations to District A3 who held a diabetes walk in honour of the late Lion John Grose (a great Lion).  Over $11,000 was raised for the Canadian Diabetes Association.  Good work Lions. Let’s make it an annual event”.  I wanted to share this with you because everyone needs to know that this accomplishment is recognized in MDA.

I have attended one Zone meeting and made 4 club visits—only 49 more to go!  I enjoy visiting the Clubs.  It is always a pleasure and all Clubs appear to be happy to have the Governor visit.  Hopefully this will continue throughout the year.  I will try to attend as many Zone meetings and Region Rallies as I can, however, many of them fall on nights that I am doing a Club visitation.

The 2013 Convention Committee has met once and will meet again this Friday, September 28. Plans are progressing well and the theme will be Blazing Saddles so get out your jeans, boots and hats and come and enjoy a great time.  

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Smith

Mary Ann Smith

Governor, District A3

CONVENTION COMMITTEE
REPORT TO CABINET SEPTEMBER 23/12 
The Convention Committee has had one meeting and is holding it’s second meeting on Sept. 29th  at Tamworth.
All positions on the Host Committee are filled with very capable and enthusiastic Lions and they are looking forward to being your hosts for the A3 Convention on April  at The Ambassador Hotel in Kingston.

We do not have meal prices as yet but we will be trying very hard to keep the registration costs at the $110.00, the same as last year.

We are hoping to have the registration information mailed out to the Clubs in District A3 just after the New Year.

At this time the Committee would request the $2250.00 from last year that we turned over to the District in June of 2012. 

This report respectfully submitted.


PDG Dave Hansen   Chairman


PDG Russ Mitchell   Treasurer/Registrar 
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1st Vice District Governor Report
Cabinet meeting Sept  23,2012

DG Mary Ann, Fellow Lions 

This is my first report to cabinet as you’re vice district governor, I am collecting information and recording it for the club efficiency contest, which you wanted me to experience this coming year.  

This year plans were to travel to the US/Can forum in Florida, but with Lion Barb having knee surgery recently, she was not able to travel that distance, I would not feel right being in Florida and her at home.

Plans are to attend at least one zone meeting of all the zone chairs, the 3 region rallies that are scheduled. Madoc charter night in October and East Peterboroughs charter anniversary.

I am involved in doing a CEP at one of the clubs in 43 West, we have had one session and two more scheduled 

I have had a busy summer with youth camp, trip to Rochester Hills, Michigan, leader dog facilities and training centre, my own club activities, council meeting  and various other lion functions.

I am looking forward to working with this years cabinet and the committee chairs.

Respectively submitted 

Lion Albert   

District A3 Global Leadership Coordinator

Report to Cabinet

Sunday, September 23rd, 2012 

Storrington Lions Club

Governor Mary Ann and members of Cabinet,

The District Global Leadership Team has not been active over the summer. I continue to work on a three year plan to introduce and develop the Global Leadership Team concept and firmly believe that change is a process and not an event and that a three year implementation is needed. This Lions year will be year two of that implementation.

In District A3, the emphasis for the coming year will be working with the Global Membership Team focussing on Retention of members and the strengthening of existing clubs. This will be accomplished through the implementation of the Club Excellence Process and working with Zone and Region Chairs to assist them when called upon. As Coordinator, my initial focus is to emphasize club planning and promote orientation for new members. As a team, we will continue to seek out candidates for District Office, as well as assisting club executives with leadership issues when requested.

Although we have not been active at the District level over the summer, we can report that three more Lions in our District were trained as Club Excellence Process Facilitators and we have two clubs actively involved with the Process and a couple of others expressing interest.  We also have a number of Lions from our District that will be attending the upcoming Emerging Lions Institute , November 1st to 4th in Toronto.  As well, when more information is forthcoming, I shall look for candidates to attend the Senior Lions Leadership Institute in Oak Brook, Illinois in March.

I am concerned about one major issue at the Multiple District Level.  For the past few years, each District has received a grant of $1000.00 which we have used to defray costs for leadership training in our District.  This year the grant was cut to $800.00 with $200.00 per District going to the printing of Club President, Secretary and Treasurer Manuals.  These Manuals are no longer produced by LCI as the information is contained in the Club Leadership Manual and available online.  I was most upset to see the manuals produced were those printed in 2001 and therefore contain none of the changes that have occurred since them.  The Club President Manual does contain some useful information but little that was not covered in more detail at our club officer training.  The secretary manual has an added three pages on internet filing of reports but even this information is out of date.  It has taken us five years of concerted effort to get all of our clubs online and I believe that the $200.00 printing cost could be better spent at the District level to assist with training.

I have begun looking at possible formats and locations for a Club Leadership Training day  in the Spring of 2013 and hope to combine it with a Lions Learning Day to offer  all Lions workshops that may interest them.  I should have further to report in my next report to Cabinet.

I have had invitations from two Zone Chairs and two Region Chairs to speak at Zone Meetings and Region Rallies and will focus on Planning for a Successful Year, Member Orientation and Learning Opportunities available through the Global  Leadership Team, as well as promoting the Club Excellence Process. I will make myself and our team available to Zone and Region Chairs upon request.

I look forward to a successful year.

     
Respectfully submitted,


PDG Gord Taylor

Womens and Family Membership Development
Governor Mary Ann, Cabinet members, Lions and Lioness

As Chairperson of Womens and Family Membership Development, I would like to let Clubs and Zone Chairs know that I am available to visit your Club or Zone meeting.

Womens and Family Membership is not included in the GMT but is definitely a good way to increase club membership.

My new phone number is 705-947-2107 or you can reach me by e-mail at demay37@eastlink.ca.

Sight Preservation 

Governor MaryAnn, members of Cabinet, Lions, 
Lioness, and Guests. This is my first report to 
cabinet.

Since my last report in June, I have sent 3,443 
pair of glasses, 420 pairs of sun glasses, 170 pair of 
clip ons, 300 frames and 35 Ibs of lens. The glasses 
were donated by Bancroft, Madoc, Marmara, 
Sharbot Lake, Napanee and Kingston Lions Clubs. 
Bancroft Lions alone had a total of 2,105 pairs of 
glasses, good work Lions I

I have some boxes for glass collection if any 
clubs need any.

The Colborne Lions have donated a cheque of 
$150 for sight preservation and I would like 
guidance as to where it should go.

I have some more glasses coming from Kingston 
Lions as well as some more I'm getting ready to 
pack up.

Respectively Submitted, 
PZC Rodney Lloyd
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Lion Susan Taylor

                                                             

    District A-3, Vision Screening Chair 

                                                             

                                         

     librariansue@gmail.com

                                                                       

     (705) 932-2103

Sept 23, 2012
District Governor Mary Ann, Cabinet members, this is my first report to cabinet for this Lions year.    

Vision Screening Results and Statistics from 2011-12

There are 52 Lions clubs and 9 Lioness clubs in District A-3.  Of these 41or 67% in total participated this year in Vision Screening and 43 or 71% donated to the programme support.  Our Lions screened over 6027 Senior Kindergarten and Grade 1 students.  This is with all but 1 Vision Screening team reporting.  The failure rate was 30% and is relatively the same as previous years.
Total monetary support for 2011-12 was approximately $4400.  In June I emailed the Lions clubs and requested that they put Vision Screening in the budget for this year.  Several clubs have already sent the donation for 2012-13.
Programme Advocacy:                                                                                                                                                                           
Banner patches have been bought and certificates printed for clubs: banner patches going to donor clubs and clubs with teams, certificates going to clubs with teams only.  These will be given out at zone and region meetings.

Vision screening buttons and pamphlets are available for programme promotion with Lions clubs and their communities.

The new look Vision Screening shirts have been popular with Lions and have a very professional look.  The price per shirt is $34 + tax and is available in short and long sleeved styling.  People wanting the shirts should contact me.  Vision Screeners are asked to wear a club shirt, vest or Vision Screening shirt and a name tag when working in schools.  

All the school boards were contacted in May and we have permission to continue for next year.  

In Zone 10 N and Zone 10 Centre the Vision Screeners who serve the Peterborough area have been asked to participate in a follow up study to be conducted by Dr McReelis, an Ophthalmologist at the Peterborough Clinic and a student who will do the paper work.  He is working with the school boards for permission to proceed.  Once some privacy concerns dealt with he will have the permission needed.    His plan is to facilitate speedy follow up with an eye care professional and track the children who we identify as having problems and find out the results of the parent's follow up after our screenings.   This would give us some feedback too.
This came about because one of our Millbrook Lions is a patient of his and has been advocating our programme.  This past year one of Dr McReelis' staff came and observed the Millbrook Lions Vision Screening team at work and was very impressed.  Dr. McReelis is also approaching the local Optometrists to get their cooperation to ensure a speedy follow up after screening.  The hope is that a letter can be included with each result page sent to parents giving them a list of local Eye Care professionals to assist their children and families.   In order to do this an additional permission slip will need to be sent home with the students and then collected by our vision screeners to be forwarded to Dr McReelis.   Lion Nancy Lane and I are looking forward to working with Dr McReelis.
Vision Screening teams:                                                                                                                                                                 

In Cobourg, 2 new teams were trained on April, and will share responsibility for the 14 schools in their area.  Both teams plan to start Vision Screening in October and will be using the district equipment because of scheduling complications.  I will revisit them to make sure that they are trained and will arrange assistance on their first day of screening.

I will be encouraging clubs with smaller numbers of Vision Screeners to work together to solve the manpower problem.

Lion Nancy Lane has also been discussing the problem of Police checks not being done in a timely fashion.  As a result of this problem we have lost a few Vision Screeners.  Everyone should get the police checks done very early every year. 

Equipment :                                                                                                                                                                                           
The Vision Screening zone coordinators sent the auto refractors out for recalibration and repair if needed over the summer months.  With regards to new equipment, I understand the previously available equipment in District A7-11 was sold to our neighbours in A16.  There is new information from LCIF about getting standard grants for the purchase of Vision Screening equipment.  I will investigate this further.       

Respectfully Submitted

Susan Taylor

Lion Susan Taylor  
2ND VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR CABINET REPORT

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 23, 2012

STORRINGTON LIONS CLUB

This is my first report to Cabinet for the 2012-2013 Lions Year.  Since July 1st I have been busy representing the District and this Cabinet.  

I joined the Courtice Lions Club on the 7th of July for their Annual Summer Picnic at Lions Jack and Evelyn’s resident.  I hope they invite me next year it was a great evening.

The Youth Exchange visitors this year were present at the Fourth Line Dinner Theatre in Millbrook on the 18th it was a great play and the Youth really pitched-in and helped the Millbrook Lions cook and serve dinner.  The Trenton Lions hosted a dinner for the Youth Exchange and I was pleased to be able to sit down and listen to all eight of them talk of their experiences in Ontario.  I attended the International Picnic at David McIntrye Park in Keene for a great BBQ and interesting presentations by them all on their respective Countries.  

In August I attended the CEP Training in Toronto sponsored by the MDA.  It is a great process for Clubs and I recommend that Clubs look into doing the process.  I believe they would learn quite a bit about their Club and members.

The Newcastle Lions had their annual Corn Roast on the 22nd which is always a great event.  There were Lions there from several Clubs in Zone 10.  Again it was a great evening.

I attended the USA/Canada Forum in Tampa Florida in September.  A Convention must for all Lions, if you have never been to one of these Forums I urge you to go.  The Seminars are very informative and the Fun and Fellowship is wonderful for all Lions.  I would like to thank Lion Jean Thompson, PDG John Thompson, RC Dawn Hanson and PDG Dave Hanson for their part in the Forum as volunteers in the Lions Store.  It was great to see Lions from A3 working at the Forum.

This year I plan to attend as many Zone Meetings in our District as possible as the liaison for the Zone Chairs.  

In closing I look forward to working with this year’s Cabinet.

Respectively Submitted

2nd Vice District Governor Linda Duffie
EFFECTIVE SPEAKING REPORT TO CABINET

FEBRUARY 13, 2011.

OUR DISTRICT SPEAKOFF THIS YEAR WILL BE HELD IN PETERBOROUGH AT P.C.V.S. ON SATURDAY MARCH 26 AT 12 NOON. 

I WILL TRY AND ATTEND ANY OTHER LOCAL CONTESTS BEFORE THAT TIME AND LOOK FORWARD TO YOUR CONTEST WINNERS COMING TO PETERBOROUGH.

THAT ENDS THE GOOD NEWS PART OF MY REPORT. 

AT THIS POINT IN TIME WE HAVE ABOUT $2700 IN OUR ACCOUNT. THE MONEY NEEDED FROM NOW UNTIL THE END OF THE YEAR IS ABOUT $5500. OUR DISTRICT CONTEST WILL COST US APPROX $1400 INCLUDING AWARDS, LIGHT LUNCH, CERTS FOR JUDGES ETC. OUR VISIT BY OUR YOUNG PEOPLE TO OUR CONVENTION WILL BE APPROX $650 MADE UP OF LUNCHEON COSTS PAID TO OUR CONVENTION COMMITTEE AND MILEAGE PAID TO OUR PARENTS. THEN THERE IS OUR TRIP TO TORONTO MDA CONTEST WHICH WITH ROOMS, FOOD ETC WILL COST APPROX $3000. PLUS FOR EVERY DONATION MADE BY EACH CLUB HERE $45 GOES TO MDA TO HELP DEFRAY COSTS THERE. 

I HAVE ASKED LION GIL TO SEND OUT ANOTHER BLURB TO OUR CLUBS AND I AM ASKING OUR ZONE AND REGION CHAIRS TODAY TO HELP INSPIRE OUR CLUBS TO HELP OUR YOUNG PEIOPLE ON THEIR WAY. I FEEL BADLY ABOUT OUR SITUATION BUT WILL CONTINUE TO FIGHT ON.

LOOKING AT OUR ACCOUNTS WE ARE GOING TO BE SOME $3000 SHORT OF OUR FINANCIAL GOAL. ANYTHING THAT ANYONE CAN DO TO HELP WOULD BE GREATLY APPRECIATED. 

WE CAN SIT AROUND AND POINT BLAME FOR THIS SITUATIONS IN MANY DIFFERENT DIRECTIONS,BUT I PREFER TO TRY AND FIX THE PROBLEM BY WORKING WITH OUR GOVERNOR, CABINET AND CLUBS TO TRY OUR BEST TO TRY AND FIND THE SUPPORT.WE HAVE TIME AND I FEEL WE CAN DO IT.

A LIST OF CLUBS WHO HAVE SENT FINANCIAL SUPPORT IS ATTACHED. WE NEED TO SHAKE THE BUSHES AND FIND SOME MORE SUPPORT.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED

PEACE POSTER CONTEST REPORT

SEPT. 23 2012

D. G. Mary Ann:

I have sent out information to all the clubs in District A-3 with a copy of the letter that should go into the schools, with a place to put contact information and with the rules and regulations for the contest.

I also included a request for $100.00 funding for the District A-3 contest to be able to continue to sponsor the contest at the District level and on to the MDA level.

Thank you to the clubs that have contributed to date and would ask the clubs and the Zone chairs to remember us in your budget and visits.

It is now September with just 2 months to get the information to the schools and to the teachers and students.

The posters are due back into the Governor by Nov. 15th 2012 for judging at the next cabinet meeting.

First place moves on to MDA for judging at the next level.

If your club did not receive the information please contact me and I will be pleased to send it to you immediately.

Respectfully submitted

Lion Elaine Laliberte PRC

info@peterboroughlions.ca
(705) 740-2288.

Report to Cabinet

September 23, 2012

District Governor Mary Ann

This is my first report to Cabinet in this year 2012-2013.

There are two Leo Clubs in District A3—1 in Brighton and 1 in Bowmanville.  The Bowmanville Leo Club have enough youth to Charter and, if everything is in order with Lions International, they will be having their Charter Night on October 29, 2012.  I will keep everyone informed on what is happening.

There are already another 3 Lions Clubs seriously looking at starting up Leo Clubs.  I truly believe that if we want younger members in our Lions Clubs, this is one of the most positive ways of getting younger members and their families involved in Lionism.  In helping our youth succeed, we succeed.  

Respectfully submitted,

 Victor Smith

Victor Smith

Leo Chair

District A3
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Cabinet meeting  September 23, 2012

DG Mary Ann, fellow lions 

This my last report as youth exchange chair.

We had a great group of 7 youths this year, when we picked them up at the airport I had a good feeling about the youths attitude and behavior.

While we had the youth at camp, seven lions clubs were involved, feeding us either lunch or supper, I thank those Lions clubs for their hospitality, I know of 3 other Lion clubs were involved while the youth were at their host families.

We had difficulty getting host families at the beginning, but four families came forward, 3 families taking 2 youth each, they were excellent host, taking these kids into their homes and treating them like their own, as one host said to me after the youths left, “It made us a better family “

We also had three youth take advantage of the program, the three were from the Cobourg, Colborne area, two went to Germany and other to Norway, I wish more outgoing youth would use the program, the MDA has the same, youth not going with the youth exchange program.

The clubs in A-3 were more than generous with their support for this program by sending $ 6075,00. $ 1800.00 more than the previous year. Each youth paid $200.00 to attend camp, leaving total collected $ 7475.00. The total cost of camp this year was $ 6507.18 leaving $ 967.82 plus what was in the account previous for future use, in the last two years this program has more than carried it self. I thank all the clubs for their donations.

This is my last year as youth exchange chair, I have enjoyed work with the youth and could not have done it alone, I thank Lions Barb, Lion Hugh Hoard and his wife Sondra for all their help this year,  Also a special thank you to the Keens Lions Club for use of their facility and park to hold the camp.

Respectively submitted 

Lion Albert 

Region Chair 10 1st Report to Cabinet for 2012-2013 Lions Year

September 23, 2012 Cabinet Meeting

The official visits to the clubs in Region 10 are well underway.  The “A Team” is busy.  Lions Ken, Susan and Steve, Zone Chairs of their respective zones will confirm this, here today.

Personally, I’ve been off to a slow start, having visited two clubs, Bancroft and Cobourg to date.  However, both Bowmanville and Apsley are scheduled this week.

In Bancroft, I was happy to see that 2 new Lions, had joined in the past couple of months.  Lion Bob and Lion Kerri.  President, Brian Adams announced that the club had been in touch with P.D.G. Bill Lewis, regarding the Club Excellence Program.  The membership was eager to hear about it and looking forward to the challenge.  Although a small club they once again will sponsor the Santa Claus parade.  They hold an auction of donated goods and gift certificates from various Businesses, merchants & I suspect Industries.  Each member was handed a kit including Zone 10 N chair Lion Steve and instructed to get to work soliciting said donations.

In Cobourg they passed their 1012-23 Budget and are ready to roll.  They had another successful July 1st weekend which they split 50/50 with the Cobourg Lakeshore Lions.  The next event they are have planned is an Oktoberfest Dance.  Information is on their website, plus Lions e-clubhouse, but I have tickets with me and can save you the effort.

Cobourg’s budget includes many District Projects such as Camp McIntyre, Camp Trillium, Dorset, vision and hearing screening, peace poster, Youth exchange etc. plus local donations to Diabetes , Heart and Stroke, Cancer Society, Salvation Army, Big Brothers and Sisters, Minor Hockey, Baseball, Cadets etc.  Many of our Lions clubs support many of these but the Cobourg Club has some 38 organizations they assist annually.

One new experience I had recently, was presiding over a Lions’ Memorial Service, as Region Chair and friend of the deceased.  Lion Bob Lingard was a 25 year + lion in the Cobourg club. He and his wife Shirley had moved to Chilliwack, B.C. in 2004.  His Ontario Family (2 sisters, 5 nieces and 2 nephews) were unable to make the trip west for his funeral.  The Cobourg Lions provided their hall for the memorial and luncheon.  

The family and friends in attendance were most grateful and appreciative.  It made me proud to be a Lion, and got me thinking, that 25 years in volunteer service by one individual certainly makes an impact.

My goal this Lions year is to have better induction of new Lions.  Better instruction for newish Lions and better introduction of District Programs to all Lions.  “Orientation” I feel is the main target which will strengthen our clubs both in quality and quantity.  We do not want to lose members, because they are not involved or are confused as to their role in their respective clubs.

For this reason on November 10th in Peterborough, the topic for my Region 10 Rally is Orientation.  Lions members of 3 years or less are encouraged to attend, of course all Lions are invited..  P.D.G. Gord Taylor will be the instructor and hopefully this will motivate those Lions’ in attendance to take this knowledge back to share with their members.  I feel strongly that retention is vital to our future.

“Looking forward to going forward” 

Respectfully submitted 

Region 10 Chair Lion Al Grundy
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Sept 23,2012

District Governor Mary Ann, Cabinet members, this is my first report to cabinet for this Lions year.

“This is my first report to Cabinet for 2012-13. As Zone chair for Zone 10 Centre, | have scheduled my
club visits and Zone meetings and with the exception of a minor location problem for the first Zone.
meeting all plans seem to be confirmed.

Objectives

 Tobein regular contact with the six clubs of Zone 10 Centre and their members.

«To present a coordinated plan to the Zone 10 Centre clubs for the Zone Advisory meetings and
hopefully to increase interest and attendance.

* To encourage the clubs to work cooperatively on projects and service activties

 Tosupport the Lions and club of Zone 10 Centre throughout the year.

«To encourage my fellow Zone 10 Centre Lions to think outside their “comfortable Den” and
meet their neighbours.

* Toarrange atrip to Lions Foundation of Canada to educate the Lions and to facilitate fellowship

* To encourage Past Presidents to step up and take on the role of Zone Chair for next year.

Communication

Ihave begun a Zone newsletter to keep in communication with the clubs. It will be done every two
months and was started in July. Details of the trip to Lions Foundation of Canada were included in both
newsletters and there are only 20 seats left to be sold out of 56. I also included the outline for the Zone
Advisory meetings, meeting dates, and District and International information or weblinks

Yearly Zone Advisory Meetings Outline

My overall plan for the three Zone Advisory meetings involves presentations from the GLT facilitators:
PDG Gord Taylor presenting “Planning for a successful Year” at the first meeting; PID Gil Constantini
presenting “The Art of Communication” for the second meeting; and PCC Harry Marissen presenting
LCIF Initiatives at the third meeting,

Club work to Date

Ihave worked with the new secretary in one of my clubs to train her on the My LCI website for
submitting reports and assisting them to bring their records up to date. Al the clubs seem to be offto a
good start and I look forward to working with them this year.

Respectfully Submitted

Ghsan Teglor

Lion Susan Taylor




ZONE CHAIR 10 NORTH -  STEVE SCALLY

REPORT TO A-3 CABINET MEETING

SEPTEMBER 23, 2012

This is my first report to Cabinet for the Lions year 2012-2013.

It is my intention to build on  the connections I made last year within my Zone. 

I have already made my first visitation (to the Lakefield Lions Club) and am pleased to report that they are well into their Lions year's activities.

My presentation this year focuses on “Service, Fellowship and Fun.” It was built around International President Wayne Madden's theme of “A World of Service” and District Governor Mary Ann Smith's theme of  “Harmony in Service.” In addition to conveying the directions of cabinet and encouraging clubs to participate in District and International projects, I will be presenting each club with two simple gifts to stimulate both thought and fun

The first Zone Advisory meeting for Zone 10 North will be held in Bancroft on October 4th.

I am looking forward to serving my Zone and District this year and continuing to build friendships within Lionism.

Respectfully submitted,

Steve Scally

Zone Chair for 10 North

ZC LION KEN BURGESS - 10 SOUTH

CABINET REPORT – September 23, 2012

GOV. Mary Ann Smith

Fellow Members of the Cabinet

Lions and Lioness 

THIS IS MY FIRST REPORT TO CABINET - WITH THE SUMMER MONTHS BEHIND US, I’M PREPARING FOR A BUSY FALL SCHEDULE. 

BEFORE MY INDUCTION AS ZONE CHAIR FOR 10 SOUTH, I HAD THE OPPORUNITY OF VISITING THE PORT HOPE LIONS CLUB ON WEDNESDAY, JUNE 20, 2012 WITH THEN ZONE CHAIR LION AL GRUNDY AND LION LINDA DUFFIE. THE PURPOSE OF THIS VISIT WAS TO INDUCT LION JAN BISSET AS THE NEW PRESIDENT OF THE CLUB. WE HAD A WONDERFUL MEAL AND FELLOWSHIP WITH MEMBERS OF THE CLUB AFTER THE MEETING. 

 AS OF THIS DATE, I‘VE COMPLETED MY FIRST ZONE CHAIR VISIT WITH THE BOWMANVILLE LIONS CLUB WHERE WE HAD A FUN TEAMWORK EXERCISE THAT HIGHLIGHTED THE NEED FOR CLUBS TO SUPPORT DISTRICT POSITIONS, ATTENDING ZONE / REGION RALLIES, VISIT OTHER CLUBS AND MAKE DONATIONS TO THE LIONS FOUNDATION OF CANADA / CNIB. 

I’VE ALSO BEEN IN DISCUSSIONS WITH THE COBOURG LIONS CLUBS AND WE HAVE CHANGED MY VISITATION SCHEDULE DUE TO A MEEETING CONFLICT. MY VISITATION SCHEDULED FOR VISITING THESE CLUBS HAS BEEN MOVED FROM DECEMBER 6, 2012 TO THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 2012.

AT THE PRESENT TIME, I’M WORKING WITH THE BOWMANVILLE LIONS CLUB ON COMPLETING THE APPLICATION FORMS FOR A NEW LEO CLUB THAT HAS FORMED AT CLARKE HIGH SCHOOL. THIS IS A SCHOOL BASED CLUB AND AS SUCH THEIR OFFICERS TOOK THE SUMMER MONTHS OFF. 

 PLANNING IS CURRENTLY UNDERWAY FOR HOSTING MY FIRST ZONE MEETING ON TUESDAY, OCTOBER 9, 2012 AT THE COURTICE LIONS CLUB. GLT DISTRICT COORDINATOR PDG LION GORD TAYLOR WILL BE OUR GUEST SPEAKER WITH VISION SCREEN PRESENTATIONS BY 10C ZC LION SUSAN TAYLOR.

 UPCOMING ZONE CHAIR VISITATIONS ARE SCHEDULED FOR PORT HOPE AND COBOURG IN NOVEMBER.

 RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:

 ZC LION KEN BURGESS - 10 SOUTH

REPORT TO CABINET—LIONESS/LIONS LIASON –SEPT.
The A3 Lioness year started with 9 clubs and 141 members. One club is very weak with only 4 members but they continue to do what they can. The new District President this year is Shirley Stewart from Trenton, better known as Shirley Welch from Welch’s Food Market in East City in Peterborough. Her father was PDG Len Welch and her mother was a Lioness member. Shirley has known Lionism all her life and brings lots of experience to the position. The MDA President this year is Lioness Bernice Cote from the Peterborough Lioness Club.
As I read the reports that come in quarterly, I continue to be amazed at all that is accomplished. Whether it is donations to hospitals, to Camp Dorset or a specials need in their community, Lioness are making a difference, too. They deliver library books to shut-ins, make up gift bags for emergency patients and purchase items for women’s shelters. One club has bingos in the nursing home and another one makes favors to go with the Meals on Wheels--- and so the list goes on.
The multiple District Laugh and Learn Conference is in November and this year District A3 is hosting it at the Ambassador hotel in Kingston. As at Lion Conventions, this is an excellent time to relax and mingle with Lioness members from other clubs. It is a learning experience, too as we attend workshops and listen to speakers. 
I spoke with several Lioness members at the A16 Camping Weekend at Camp Kirk and enjoyed the opportunity to share happenings as we talked. We are all working for the same purpose along with our Lions Club sponsors.
Thank you 
Lioness Carol Oliver
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District A-3

Report For Cabinet - September 23, 2012.

Governor Smith, Members of the Cabinet, Lions Friends,

I wish to extend my appreciation to Governor Mary Ann for putting my name forward for the position of District A-3 LCIF Coordinator.

This is a three year commitment and requires approval from LCIF.  MD”A” Coordinator Art Woods PID, submitted my name and advised me that LCIF considered me to be OK for the job.

I have large shoes to fill.  The previous A-3 Coordinator, Harvey Gere PRC, did a superb job, which I will try to emulate.  In his three years District A-3 collected $81,460.25 for the Fund.  Hopefully we can do as well from now to 2015.

In the meantime - to start off  -  the Lions “One Shot, One Life” Measles Initiative will be continued into the 2012-2013 year.  LCIF announced in October of 2011 the intention of raising $10 million for measles vaccinations and education to match Bill and Melinda Gates’ Foundation $5 million Challenge Grant.  As of July, LCIF has raised $5.2 million.  We will soon be approaching the one year anniversary of the Gates Challenge Grant and we need your help to complete the second half of the Lions commitment.  There are vaccination campaigns taking place in the next few months that need our immediate assistance.  Help us to successfully meet the Gates challenge and provide the life saving measles vaccine to millions of children.

To promote further donations to measles, LCIF is also continuing Melvin Jones Fellowship eligibility for gifts to “One Shot, One Life”.  In addition, LCIF will continue recognition to the clubs with a banner patch depending on the level of support (gold $250, silver-$100, bronze-$50).

Please promote LCIF in your visits, and, if you need someone for a short presentation at a club or Zone meeting, I would be more than willing to help out.

Lion Harry Marissen PCC,

District A-3 LCIF Coordinator.

District A-3 Hearing Chair

District A-3 Governor Mary Ann

This is my report to District A-3 Cabinet Sept. 23 2012.

The Lions vest with 100 pins project raised $454.18 with proceeds this year going to CHS Peterborough.  With your approval, I would like to continue with this project again this lion’s year 2012-2013.

Lion Terry Hoskins from Verona Lions has offered a vest with 100 pins for me to sell tickets on it, but they have designated funds to go to another hearing project in our district, which I do not have a problem with.  Also I am asking your approval to sell pins at our convention with proceeds going again to Ontario Camp for the deaf.

The pin sales this last Lions year were:



District A-3  $215.00



MDA            $222.75
                        Total             $437.75 which was sent to Ontario Camp for the deaf.

My goals for this year are:

1. Hearing screening in our schools.

2. Support CHS – Peterborough and Kingston Regions

3. Support Lions Homes for Deaf (Helen Keller)

4. L.F.C.  (Hearing Ear Dogs)

I would like to see zone 10S join us with hearing screening in this district.  If that were to happen we would be the first district totally involved with this very important service to our youth in our communities.  I have been told that we would likely be the first district in all of Canada to do this.  I do know we would be the first district in MDA.

I sent our screening unit to be recalibrated at a cost of $215.06 including freight and taxes which I paid myself.

We did have a few problems with our unit last year which I reported to the supplier and they recommended the next time that happens, we should replace the motherboard at an estimated cost of $710.00 and $69.45 for freight plus taxes.

Our balance in the hearing screening account as of October 17 2011 is $401.22


Cost of this years calibration




   - $215.06
            Balance of Account 





     $186.16

I will be asking clubs in 10C – 10N for funds to repair the unit when needed.

Respectfully submitted

Lion Ray Ostapovich PZC

District A-3 Hearing Chair

MDA  Hearing Chair.
REGION 11 CHAIR

REPORT TO CABINET  SEPTEMBER 23, 2012

I AM LOOKING FORWARD TO WORKING WITH ALL THE

CLUBS IN REGION 11 AND SUPPORTING ALL CLUBS

THROUGHOUT THE DISTRICT.MY SINCERE THANK YOU TO

EVERY CLUB FOR THEIR SUPPORT OVER THE LAST

YEAR, ESPECIALLY MY OWN CLUB OF SHARBOT LAKE AND

DISTRICT AND I KNOW THEIR SUPPORT WILL CONTINUE THIS

YEAR.

I HAVE TOUCHED BASE WITH EVERY CLUB IN JULY TO

CONFIRM OFFICIAL VISITS AND REPORTING.
I PLAN ON WORKING WITH THE CLUBS AND MY 2 ZONE

CHAIRS TO HAVE 100% CO-OPERATION IN FILING OF

REPORTS,  BOTH MEMBERSHIP AND ACTIVITIES. I FIND MANY

CLUBS ARE STILL NOT FILING AN ACTIVITY REPORT. I WILL

CONTINUE TO ENCOURAGE CLUBS TO COMPLETE THIS AS IT

AFFECTS THEIR CHANCE OF A CLUB EXCELLENCE AWARD.

MANY CLUBS HAVE CONTINUED TO HAVE FUND RAISERS

SUCH AS JAMBOREES, FISHING DERBYS,CANADA  DAY BBQ'S

PARADES AND  ROAD TOLLS OVER THE SUMMER.I WAS ENCOURAGED TO SEE THAT

SOME CLUBS ARE WORKING TOGETHER TO MAKE THEIR PROJECTS WORK. WE

SHOULD NOT BE IN COMPETITION WITH EACH OTHER.

WE ATTENDED AND REALLY ENJOYED OUR DAY AT THE

DISTRICT A-3 CAMP-IN AT PRESTON SPRINGS CAMPGROUND.

I HIGHLY RECOMMEND THIS WEEKEND FOR ANYONE WHO

LIKES TO CAMP OR JUST HAVE FUN FOR THE DAY.

I ATTENDED THE OFFICERS TRAINING SESSIONS IN MAY AND

WHILE AT THE USA/CANADA FORUM IN TAMPA I TOOK PART IN THE

WORKSHOP FOR ZONE & REGION CHAIRS, AS WELL AS SEVERAL OTHER

VERY INFORMATIVE SESSIONS.

I WILL BEGIN MY OFFICIAL VISITS ON SEPT 24TH AND WILL BE

INDUCTING A NEW MEMBER INTO THE KINGSTON LAKESHORE

CLUB. MY GOAL IS TO SEE AT LEAST 2 NEW MEMBERS

INDUCTED INTO EVERY CLUB THIS YEAR.
I HAVE A REGION RALLY SLATED FOR OCT. 29th  AT NAPANEE

LIONS HALL.
REPORT RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED 
R. C.11 , DAWN HANSEN

REPORT FROM ZONE 11 EAST 

ZONE MEETING Sept 13.2012 

The Kingston Lakeshore West Lions Club hosted the meeting 

Governor Lion Mary Ann attended and gave a short talk of encouragement 

Past Governor/driver Lion Vie introduced the guest speaker 

Past Governor Lion Bill Lewis was the guest speaker 

PDG Lion Bill spoke on retention 

Twenty-seven Lions in attendance 

Eight of nine Lions Club represented 

One Lioness Club represented 


" 
11 West 

September 23, 2012 

Governor MaryAnn, members of cabinet, Lions, Lioness, and Guests, this is 
my first report to cabinet. 

All clubs in 11W are up to date on their monthly reports. 

I made my first official visit to Odessa on Thursday evening. I was well 
received and I feH-the visit went well. 

I have my first Zone Meeting planned on October 10 in Denbigh Griffith. 

Reminders have been have been sent to club secretaries and agendas have been 
sent to the 2nd vice district governor for her approval. 

Looking forward to a good year in 11W. 

Respectively Submitted, 

ze Diana Uoyd 

Diabetes Awareness Report to Cabinet September 23rd 2012
Governor Mary Ann, fellow Lions and Lioness, this is my first report to cabinet.

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to serve as the Diabetes Awareness Chair.

Lions Jack Fisher, Georgina Major, Nancy and Jerry Lane and I attended the Camp Huronda open house and Lions appreciation BBQ on July 21st. This special event was to thank the Lions of MD”A” for the financial support of the camp.

 MD”A” has initiated a campaign to build a Lions Education Centre at Camp Huronda. For More Information on this project, please refer to the communiqué sent by MD”A” Diabetes Chair PDG Al Beamer, which was sent to all the MDA clubs in May of this year. Please send a copy of your donation to the Lions Education Centre Camp Huronda to our district treasurer Lion Bill Lewis, so we have tabs on our district contribution. Lion Al has requested that all these donations be sent to him so he has the correct tally in providing LCIF information for its grant towards the project. 

Get set for your club’s participation in the Lions Diabetes Tag Day, November 3rd. Contact your local CDA office if you haven’t received information re the poster etc for the tag day. You may choose an alternate date for your club’s tag day, if there are conflicts with your clubs projects at that time.

World Diabetes Day is Nov 14th, a day to wear something blue or to get something lit up in blue.

Congratulations to Lion Wendy and her team who raised over $11,000 in the John Grose walk for diabetes this year

The Lions of Canada will be awarded: THE OUTSTANDING NATIONAL PARTNERSHIP AWARD at the CDA awards banquet in Vancouver in October.

MD”A” chair PDG Al Beamer will be there to receive this prestigious honour.

I am pleased to have Lion Nancy Lane as the Diabetes coordinator for region 10 and Lion Wendy McCoy as Diabetes coordinator for region 43. I need a volunteer to coordinate region 11.

Respectfully submitted,

Lion Evelyn Fisher

Gift of Life Committee
District Governor Mary Ann,

This is my first report to Cabinet for 2012/13. Thank you for allowing me the opportunity to serve as District A-3 Chair for Gift of Life.

I am a living-donor kidney recipient. 

In 2002, I was diagnosed with a kidney disease. Function in both my kidneys decreased from 65% to 9% over the next 7 years. It was at this point that my doctors said I could be listed for a transplant or consider dialysis in the near future. Fortunately for me, my son J-P (a Search and Rescue Technician with the Canadian Forces) was a match and on 30 October 2009 I became a transplant recipient. So as you can see this position has a special meaning for me. I keep a low profile during cold & flu season and should not shake hands as I seem to get sick very easily. Transplant recipients are immune suppressed with medication so they can keep their “Gift of Life”.

Our past District Chair for Gift of Life, Mary Grace Amann is producing an A-3 Lions Gift of Life Heroes Album. I would appreciate all those in District A-3 who have been touched by organ & tissue donation to work with Mary Grace and get their “Story” in this album. Let’s keep her busy! She can be contacted at mgamann@bell.net.

Just a quick recap of the program, once a club reaches the goal of having 50% or more of their members registered to be a donor, they will receive a Gift of Life Banner Crest. Imagine what a great day for A-3 Lions, when the Gift of Life Banner Crest is presented to an A-3 District Governor because 50% or more of A-3 clubs qualified for their Banner Crest.

My mission this year is to help all clubs qualify for their crest. To assist in this mission I would like to give a presentation at a rally in each Region and a meeting in each Zone.

At these presentations I would be able to explain the organ donation process and the Lions’ Banner Crest Program. I would also be available to give a presentation to individual clubs.

The Trillium Gift of Life Networks will work with Lions who want to promote organ & tissue donation at their functions, dinners, fun nights, etc. I am also available to help any club in attaining this goal.  Club representatives can contact me via email klw.lions@gmail.com.

At this time I would like to thank all Zone Links for your invaluable help in getting us to this point. Eight clubs have their Banner Crest so we are almost a third of the way to achieving a Crest for our District Governor.

As a final remark I would like to say every person has the possibility of saving 8 lives and enhancing 75 others. If you are not a participant yet I urge you to Register today!

Thank you.

Lion Joan Benoit

District Chair for Gift of Life

CAMP DORSET REPORT TO CABINET SEPT. 23, 2012

Another season is finished at Lions Camp Dorset with many more people on dialysis having had a chance for a vacation with their families. It is thanks to Lions of Ontario that this camp continues to operate. 
A large donation from the Welland Lions Club covered the resurfacing of the tennis courts while members of the local clubs continue to help with on site work like renovating the kitchen and the cottages. Donations from clubs like ours that are a greater distance away help to finance these projects. The new chapel had its first summer there and was well used.
There are two work weekends this fall to shut down the camp and there are still spaces available. Earl and I are hoping to go on the October 19th weekend and it would be great if others from A3 could go at that time. There is no cost and food is provided. You just need to take bedding or sleeping bags. Contact me soon if you are interested because I need to send a reply by the end of the week.
An over friendly bear caused some excitement at the camp this summer. The Camp Manager is in contact with the OPP to develop a policy to deal with the bear problem. The Ministry of Natural Resources will no longer trap and relocate nuisance bears,
I sent out a letter to Lioness and Lions Club Presidents through our communications chair Lion Gil, asking clubs to remember Lions Camp Dorset in their budgets and giving instructions on where to send the cheques. I’m asking you who are here to-day to see that this happens.
Thank you for your support.

Lioness Carol Oliver
Region 43 CABINET REPORT SEPT. 2012

Gov. Mary-Ann and Members of Cabinet and guests

This is my first report to cabinet as Chair of region chair of 43. It has beena busy time even though club visits for me won't start til Tuesday.

  I attended the A3 convention in Kingston,and followed that up with the MDA convention in Niagara Falls and if that wasn't enough learning and inspiration we booked into the USA /Canada forum in Tampa Florida last week.From the forum I learned many things and will not begin to try and list them all,but,it did inspire me and teach me that Lions and Lions' club in both our countries  have the  same issues with members and membership,they also have a tremendous amount of talent and a wealth of knowledge and experience. 

 Ideas on fund-raising,dealing with issues ,service projects,and how to make being a Lion more exciting and mutually fulfilling were all on list to take in. I would recommend it to all Lions regardless of possition.

   My Zone Chairs have hit the ground running with planned visits and rallies all ready made or planned.

  I am anxious to get out to clubs on my visits and par-take in some of the events they have planned. My Region Rally is  Oct 23 in Batawa and would like some committee chairs to come and speak to the clubs of Region 43.

  My focus this year will be working with clubs to strenghten them and to make sure they know that we are here to help them as needed.

·   Another area I will be working on is hearing screening.My goal is to have clubs that do vision screening to do hearing screening at the same time as well. I will also work on getting a unit on loan to assist clubs to carry out this project. I would also challenge Cabinet to purchase a unit for each Region to have available to clubs that cannot afford to purchase on for their club but want to do the screening. If we want clubs to screen it is up to us to provide the tools to make it happen. Looking forward to a good L ions Year .

·                                       Respectfully submitted.

·                                                      RC Lion Harm

District Governor Mary Ann 

This is my first report for zone 43 E dated Sept. 23, 2012. 

To date I have made 3 visitation which include Stirling, Marmora-Crowe Valley & Tweed and would 
like to thank these clubs for the warm welcome received. 

Being the fIrst dinner meeting of the year everyone was getting organized and already had projects on 
the go. 

Stirling has set up meeting for their annual Groundhog Fest, road toll & other projects. Crowe Valley is 
in the process of enlarging a Park Trail. 

I met with Lion President Kevin Cutts ofMadoc & with Guiding Lions P. D. G. Russ Mitchell 

& P. P. Kevin Roy of the sponsoring club Marmora-Crowe Valley and they are looking forward to their 
Charter night at Eldorado Twsp. Hall on act. 27, 2012. 

Tweed & Marmora-Crowe Valley are teaming up for Vision Screening as is Frankford & Batawa. 

I have directed my visitation gifts to C.N.LB. & feel the clubs as a whole will see what they can do as 
well. 

Lion President Elmore Baitley of Stirling & Lion Chris Chamberland of Belleville are putting their 
names forward for Zone Chair for 2013-14. 

My first zone meeting will be act 2 in Stirling. 

Lion District Governor Mary Ann I feel comfortabe that zone 43 E is well on the way to meeting your 
goals for 2012-13. 

Respectively submitted 
Zone Chair 43 E. 

Lion Fred Keating 

Zone Chair 43 West Report
Governor Mary Ann, fellow Cabinet members, Lions, Lioness and guests

This is my 1st report to Cabinet.

During the long hot summer I took time to plan my upcoming year.  As well, Lion Elaine and I visited Lions Camp Dorset and were very impressed.

I enjoyed meeting my fellow Cabinet members at Governor Mary Ann`s get-together.  I also attended a funeral of a long time Keene Lion.

I met with PZC Glenn Lougheed and talked to all the Club Presidents in order to get a better understanding of what was happening in the Zone.

I also did the planning for my 1st District Governors` Advisory Committee meeting which takes place this week on Wednesday, September 26 in Campbellford.

Yours in Lionism

Lion Don May

Leader Dog 

Leader Dog began in 1938 when 3 members of the Uptown Lions club in Detroit 
Michigan set about to establish a school to train guide dogs for the blind. Their 
motivation was a fellow lion whose attempts tobe accepted by another guide dog 
school proved to be unsuccessful. 

Leader dog has only grown and expanded to be what we know it as today. People 
come to Leader Dog from all over the world to learn skills that will enhance their 
mobility and in turn, their independence. The school in Michigan has raised, trained 
and graduated more than 14,000 Leader Dogs. That's 14,000 vision impaired people 
who have been given a chance at independence with the help of a dog, something 
that we who have our vision take for granted. 

You have probably heard the question, why should Canadian Lions Clubs 
donate money to an American organization? I asked that particular question once 
and only once. The question was directed to Lion John Grose of the Napanee Lions 
Club. We miss Lion John dearly, and he had a way of getting his point across albeit 
not always cordially. His answer to me was: Now goddam it Larry get on that damm 
computer of yours and find out for yourself. I took Lion John's advice as I usually 
did. 

I contacted Leader Dog and posed my question to Lions Relations Specialist, 
Kathy Gilchrist. Her answer. Donations made by Canadian Lions do not necessarily 
stay in Canada, just as American Lions donations do not necessarily stay in 
America. All donations made to Leader Dogs for the Blind goes towards all of our 
applicants regardless if they are Canadian or American.Canadian funds are 
processed the same as American funds with the same acknowledge/receipt letter as 
well as any recognition for banner patches, Founders Bricks etc. Further she 
added,some people just prefer to come to Leader Dog and send their applications 
here. For many it is because of the close relationship between Lions and Leader 
Dogs. 

Melissa Leilani Weisse, Chief Philanthropy Officer for Leader Dogs adds. We 
are delighted to serve people in Canada. We currently have 71 active clients residing 
in Canada. That is our largest number of active clients outside of the United States 
and Mexico. Leader Dog provides room and board, instruction in our 26 day 
residential program at no cost to the recipient. This is provided to Canadians and 
Americans alike as well as to people from other countries. We continue to serve 
people from Canada who choose to come to us every year. 
The monies from A3 donated to Leader Dogs as of July 17 of this 
year total $3,528.86. I have a breakdown of each club in A3. If anyone wishes to 
peruse it, just ask. 

This report respectfully submitted. 

Lions Foundation of Canada, Dog Guides
Report to Cabinet – September 20, 2012

From:  Ray Christopher

             Committee Chair 

1. The LFC have just distributed their Sept Newsletter and it’s magnificent.  Each Newsletter is more professional than the last and it serves as a wonderful public relations vehicle both within the Lions community and outside to the public.  Make sure your club members read it.  Our LFC is professionally managed and we are lucky to have Sandy Turney and her dedicated team,  devoted to the task of training the five types of Dog Guides for those in need across Canada.

2. The LFC have recently sent draw tickets to all A3 clubs as a fundraiser ……. but why not have your club also consider sponsoring a dog….. $4,000 – 12,000 depending on the type of Dog Guide you choose.  It can be funded over a number of years ….. so all you have to do is decide that this group merits support and put a contribution in your annual budget.  The feedback for your club members will be tremendous and undoubtedly spur their local fundraising efforts.  Knowing specifically where our money is going always boosts morale.

3. The Lions food service for the RCMP Musical Ride in Orono in June was a great success and a truly unique event.  The Lions clubs of Kendal, Millbrook, Bowmanville and Newcastle got together, pitched tents, fired the BBQ’s  and served hundreds of hungry attendees …. even a few Mountees.  At its peak we had 30 Lions, Leo’s and other volunteers sharing the work.  Most important, thanks to Lions Jean and Terry Graham and Yarley …… we spread the word about the good works that we Lions do via the Lions Foundation of Canada and raised about $1800 for them.

4. Last year we had 11 Purina Walk for Dog Guides.  This year let’s add one or two more.  Any club wishing to investigate starting a dog walk can contact me or Dave Nash at LFC and we’d be glad to help get one going for your club.

Respectfully submitted,

Lion Ray Christopher
�
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